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December 29, 2015 
 
Dear Hospital Administrators: 
 

This notice is an update on upcoming rate reductions and outpatient claims processing. 
 
Across the Board Rate Reduction 
The SoonerCare program, effective January 1, 2016, has implemented a 3.00% across the board 
rate reduction. This reduction will impact DRG base rates in addition to SoonerCare fee 
schedules. 
 
Outpatient Claims Processing  
OHCA recently rebased the APC & ASC payment rates to Medicare effective January 1, 2016. 
The new rates were calculated using the 3% budget reduction effective January 1, 2016. The 
new APC/ASC fee schedules will be available soon and can be found on our public website. 
 
If you have any questions or require additional information please phone Aaron Morris at (405) 
522-7533 or email at Aaron.Morris@okhca.org. 
 
Thank you for your continued service to Oklahoma’s SoonerCare members. 
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